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Community housing sector welcomes new data on social housing 

 

Community Housing Aotearoa say it is pleased to see the Ministry of Social 

Development continue to publish informative data on social housing but is 

concerned that the level of social housing need continues to increase. 

 

”Yesterday’s release shows that the Ministry of Social Development is 

continuing progress toward more open and transparent information sharing,” 

says Scott Figenshow, CE of Community Housing Aotearoa.   

 

“The Ministry’s Social Housing Quarterly Reports are an important tool for those 

working towards seeing all New Zealanders well-housed. It marks a new 

pinnacle in data sharing as we are seeing an increasing level of detail.” 

 

“We agree it’s a good thing that more people are coming forward to document 

their housing need.  But we need to go further and document all requests for 

housing assistance, not only those that meet the current criteria for eligibility.” 

 

“The community housing sector works tirelessly to meet demand and being 

able to track the changes in housing need helps us meet demand in the most 

effective way,” he says. 

 

A clear priority for the new government should be a 10 year purchasing strategy 

committing to an additional 25,000 permanent social housing places being 



 

purchased over that period according to Scott Figenshow. 

 

“We have a sector with the ability to deliver high quality housing and services to 

meet community need. If we are truly going to meet the demand for housing in 

this country, we need to be purchasing 2,500 new social housing places per 

year. 

 

We would like to see this distributed so community housing providers are 

delivering 1,000 of those 2,500 places and Housing New Zealand building 

1,500 units of new social housing supply per year.  That would truly ease the 

pressure families in need are facing.” 

 

Ends      

 

 

Contact: 

Scott Figenshow  021 0619664 

Angie Cairncross 027 5357794  

    

 

 

All New Zealanders well-housed is the vision Community Housing Aotearoa works towards. 

 

We are the umbrella organisation for over 100 members who are building and managing 

affordable, social and emergency housing, including many who use a Housing First approach to 

address homelessness. 

 

We play an advocacy and stewardship role for the sector, building capacity by promoting best 

practices, skill development, resources and policy engagement for our members and other 

stakeholders. 

  

Ultimately, we want to demonstrate that non-profit housing is a critical element alongside private 

and government-owned housing. No one alone can do it. We need all three housing pillars to 

achieve our ambition of providing every New Zealander with a home that fits their needs and 

means, as a basic human right. As a country - this will make us better and stronger. 

 

  

 

    

http://www.communityhousing.org.nz/our-place/our-place
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